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Healy was taking a walk when he found a mirror on the ground.  He picked it up and 

looked at it and said‖what an ugly picture, no wonder whoever owned it threw it away‖. 
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Dear Lion SHARON,   

 

Welcome to our shared leadership year! I am looking forward to sharing this year 

with all of you, but especially with club presidents as I believe that the greatest 

strength of our association rests at the club level. I plan to have "presidents-meet-



the-president" meetings wherever I travel and I will be relying on you to bring my 

message to your members 

 

By now most of you know that the theme for my year as international president is 

 "I Believe." "I Believe" is the attitude I hope that you and all Lions have toward 

our ability to change the world. Together, the 1.35 million Lions club members 

around the world make up the world's largest network of caring individuals. That 

makes us capable of great things. It is also a personal statement from me. I believe 

in you. I believe that every Lion makes a difference. 

 

I thank you for your part in the work we are beginning -- work that will make a  

difference in the lives of millions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Wing-Kun Tam 

International President 

 

Tree Planting Campaign 

 

Anyone can plant a tree and many people do. But Lions campaign to plant one 

million trees this year serves a purpose beyond beautifying our communities. Trees 

cleanse and renew the Earth's atmosphere. There is little a single individual can do 

that does more to protect the environment than planting trees. Healthy, thriving 

trees will remind our neighbors for years to come of Lions commitment to the 

environment and the vital role that Lions Clubs play in our communities.  The trees 

will also be a constant reminder to ourselves that Lions can reach any goal we set. 

The "Believers Award" has been created to recognize those who demonstrate their 

belief in the power of service by planting a tree. 

 

Global Service Action Campaigns 

 

The schedule for Global Service Action Campaigns will be the same as last year. 

 

August                       Engaging Our Youth 

October                     Sharing the Vision 

December-January   Relieving the Hunger 

April                           Protecting Our Environment 

 

 

 

Lion Sid L. Scruggs, III 

Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

 

This year promises to be one of great success as we build upon our recent 

achievements. Last year, we witnessed our Lions' generous financial support, 



especially by giving more than US$18 million for Japan disaster relief. Overall, 

donations were up by 46 percent from the previous year! 

This next year, your Foundation hopes to continue this generous support for our 

disaster relief efforts as well as supporting our undesignated fund in order to give 

hope to even more people worldwide. We will also focus on building our 

partnerships in new areas of service.  

Judy and I are excited to work with all of you this year to further the efforts of our 

Lions Clubs International Foundation. During the last three years, we have seen 

first-hand the amazing impact we are having through our Foundation on countless 

lives worldwide.  

Early last year, in Osaka, Japan, I saw how we are providing job training for the 

blind, and in Nebraska, USA, I witnessed young athletes benefiting from improved 

sight through our Opening Eyes partnership with Special Olympics. These are only 

two examples of the impact our Foundation is making. 

You may recall that my theme last year was "Beacon of Hope." I can tell you that it 

is only through your generous donations that our Foundation is truly a Beacon of 

Hope, and with President Tam's theme of "I Believe," I do truly believe we can 

change even more lives this year. 

I look forward to providing you with an update on our disaster relief efforts in my 

next message. This week Judy and I will be traveling to Joplin, Missouri, USA, to see 

the needed assistance that is being given there. 

Serving together, 

Hong Kong Business Leader Elected President of Lions Clubs International 

During our 2011 International Convention, Lions elected Wing-Kun Tam as our 2011-

2012 International President. Tam is a Lion from Hong Kong Special Administrative 

Region (SAR), The People's Republic of China. He is also the chairperson of a world-wide 

group of air transportation companies - and the first person from China to serve as 

international president of the world's largest service club organization..  

 

Lions Clubs International Records Fourth Straight Year of Membership Increase 

We're pleased to report that Lions Clubs International has experienced our fourth straight 

year of membership increase. While many volunteer organizations continue to see a 

decline in members, 2010-11 marks the first time in nearly 20 years that the world's 

largest service club organization has recorded four straight years of membership increase. 

Growth in both women and family members are key factors driving the increase. 

 

Lions Roar in Seattle During 2011 International Convention 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106687536117&s=30459&e=001dOv1cy0X5m-GtO2B9VgEECKISDMST1rKKeuY6-BSVGw9i39GjndIBEtOUjg0Lhl5v5Q9ZhTVv5Xw6pLXajUfVMea2PJKj0Ltp1CKkfi5RDp4vfOZRR-g2GLu_ViKbBTJYlqvrIskXsXUOiEg-00-eiIOKqNeCzdo9_QQUj5rLeA=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106687536117&s=30459&e=001dOv1cy0X5m-vHPmSqKVBn0vh_72mp03nFUmU8qngW8gAToWzE3zPkTMYwJug1VtTfKWTWkfyHr7NfEptK1hV1SJsegrudjl4bqwEdX9iGv6PBviVwtGSg8EbnvqHq2qEd1NzeC0dXiUUwmdoE87u546cC9wEPFlP0B42trIDZ_bdIXbzeCOOdBZPOpm3ePxt
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106687536117&s=30459&e=001dOv1cy0X5m9TVq6C8lsEyHi8QaOQF4rx9pK4s6ml3XIEFgvDvpNjAVs-MWXzhwH01hQPT5CJW790LUmnDPuY3kXooo4D4AooA1Cac_Z0DeIwNioHAQbhGenAzY9X_EtVdfSkjvH5LFGK3olS1aM4fXmsLI_tnfQn


 

Last month, more than 15,000 of our members gathered in Seattle, Washington, USA to 

attend our 94th International Convention. And we've rounded up the top stories from this 

year's event on the Lions Clubs International blog. Visit our blog to see event highlights, 

including the spectacular Parade of Nations, Keynote Speaker Condoleezza Rice, winners 

of the Global Youth Music Competition and a compilation of video highlights filmed onsite 

in Seattle. 

 

Take Part in August Youth Global Service Action Campaign 

As the focal point of his Presidential Theme, I Believe, President Tam asks Lions to believe 

in the value of giving back - and that one person truly can make a difference. To celebrate 

the unique gifts we all contribute in our quest to serve others, Lions have the chance to 

take part in four special Global Service Action Campaigns throughout the year.  

 

 

From the Bulletin Editor 

 

I spent a large party of my summer in Fredericton, NB because of my brother, Ben.  

Along the way I met a large number of Lions.  A benefit was held for my brother in 

May at the Upper Miramichi Lions Club in Boiestown, NB.  Ben’s brother-in-law is 

a Lions member and they have 52 lions members.  Their hall is much larger than 

owns and have a great kitchen.  Great bunch of Lions.  Also when I was down in 

August I got to go to the Fredericton Exhibition.  My sister’s children are involved 

with the 4-H and had horses in the show.  Two Clydesdale named Belle and Dora, 

they give a new meaning to big, beautiful and gentle.   The Fredericton Lions Club 

has a chip truck (the biggest chip truck I have ever seen) which they sell dippetity 

dogs and the long lineup for their dogs were unreal.  They only have 10 members 

and have a Lioness Club as well. The Nashwaaksis Lions Club had a booth in the ex 

as well and they had games and sold pop and pizza.  I got to meet some of the Lions 

Jim Carlisle (whom I used to work with years ago), Jim Aucoin (transferred from 

Ontario), Richard Buchanan and Carol Gorley.  They have 54 members in their 

club and Frank Edgar was a member of their club.  It was a great summer in spite 

of the fact my brother is so unwell but I got to meet some great people along the 

way.   

Why did I print this, because I am the bulletin editor, that’s why 

SAM 
 

My wife and I were watching 'Who Wants To Be A Millionaire'  while we were in 

bed. I turned to her and said, "Do you want  to have sex?"  "No," she answered. 

 I then asked, "Is that your final answer?" 

 She didn't even look at me this time, simply saying,  "Yes." 

 So I said, "Then I'd like to phone a friend." 

 

 And that's when the fight started ... 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN5lIdOmoaOYgGYf0hsIcWTlkbnoo1d8GFVgFKEDCtxUwPWwnd2b2VpGcCrvn7KKxuyaiqaUVb1GzRmu4XMmLR9RANF_4MfmJGO2OnRDXuVNcu3yAi2fmS0KM5Vtow5h6SobGZWot3Qs7BWIb8qfy8H4zNKOBT1AvaOnnoie2rfl4Yu0LMD5mmBH-pVw-DDqsj0fB3LJNkTgdX6GVXpKzQMB9PjEhMTb060=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN7yFgnxfaAYpLCQ9pdYszFs4cpOT8bFHAkv9KHzppNYXgyt8ghblzYiVQZ9aTRjCnBO7xZeN208p9BxwlfzaZP_N-NEhRS-rmA8eb2H5wv1lEGNJktiiHWGn3qXoDiAukTpae04NUCATp92FrC52pnM1U64o-UFQhYU1Wlwl95hbbs3HOuqLiX4rrNiUp9R8nAEPKpquvgihTLE35Km7HYy2_XKjEEnty4QU7y1FbyJlw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN7C0LtF7E6KgXvEPJKB9VcboD1bHLNC5APnOqHgqy-5_qTHrTYEje3Vq5Kuso8wqOkiVZgIQhRa_PQlbx-ntgpNGhTQ90pL_-lwMoa1qZTivXpGVSDN6J7IJJIN6_praOKTi6_apaOqREB8iG7H_WlcL17UNYN5puXB0kgAGwxfqYQ9rWgySvAdnZxpMVX5455SUl9QrVUy1A7X0gKG2Vt4sx6xr3mizudRLxeIxsQhmw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN7C0LtF7E6KgXvEPJKB9VcboD1bHLNC5APnOqHgqy-5_qTHrTYEje3Vq5Kuso8wqOkiVZgIQhRa_PQlbx-ntgpNGhTQ90pL_-lwMoa1qZTivXpGVSDN6J7IJJIN6_praOKTi6_apaOqREB8iG7H_WlcL17UNYN5puXB0kgAGwxfqYQ9rWgySvAdnZxpMVX5455SUl9QrVUy1A7X0gKG2Vt4sx6xr3mizudRLxeIxsQhmw==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN7vK9j2ru_dJTrY5M2wxYv19V5fGoh18JpS9y18YaCiKR14GcZWxrRkHDNJt5xs_mwktGrZTvpO60vVsCTk2kvtU3U945HdME4nAQTQcKo5Krr-r3uZOV_t-0bALIfAL7W-3Q3bAZMTqCOjXERTmKmz1JeuFLy8kSdyOsrRZYTzS7w3tadlrY3V9qMeHRT1I3NGFNtIXigekgNMqRUjfe2AbDNtM9i3QIX2hGHXVPW09Q==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN7vK9j2ru_dJTrY5M2wxYv19V5fGoh18JpS9y18YaCiKR14GcZWxrRkHDNJt5xs_mwktGrZTvpO60vVsCTk2kvtU3U945HdME4nAQTQcKo5Krr-r3uZOV_t-0bALIfAL7W-3Q3bAZMTqCOjXERTmKmz1JeuFLy8kSdyOsrRZYTzS7w3tadlrY3V9qMeHRT1I3NGFNtIXigekgNMqRUjfe2AbDNtM9i3QIX2hGHXVPW09Q==


From President's Corner:  
 

I welcome all Lions back into our new Lions year 2011-2012. I hope 
everyone had a wonderful summer.  
Mary-Louise and I had a restful month at my sister's house on P.E.I.  
Now that summer is over and our club gets busier we must all pitch in 
when needed and assist chairmen of projects. The Club continues to have 
a lot of Bars to work and Chairman Lion Harm needs help to operate these 
bars so please step forward.  
 
I was saddened in late August when I received notice of the passing away 
of our Lion Bing Crosby. Approximately 10 Lions attended the Memorial 
service for Bing on Saturday, September 03,2011 and several attended the 
funeral on Sunday.  
Thanks Lions and I know that Joy, Lion Bing's wife appreciated our 
presence and support.  
Our deepest sympathy goes out to Lion Andy Lapointe in the loss of a 
sister-in-law. Our thoughts are with you Lion Andy.  
 
On a more cheerful note, I understand that my fellow Lions were busy at 
the "Country Classic Reunion held in Centennial Park in early August. 
Again on September 10,2011 the Chip Wagon returned to the Park to take 
part in the Scottish/Irish Festival. Many Lions showed up to prepare and 
serve our wonderful menu items. The day was great and the weather quite 
warm and we all had a great time. At 5 p.m. the booth was closed up and 
returned to the Lions garage.  
A special thank-you to Beverly and Heather Seymour for spending the day 
with us and helping to serve the public. Your presence helped make our 
day run smoothly -- THANK YOU.  
The Chip Wagon is now back in our garage and is in need of a good 
cleanup for the winter. Please ask Lion Harm if you can assist with cleanup. 
The Chip Wagon will once again go to Centennial Park in November to 
participate in Trenton Christmas Parade to serve hot dogs and hot choc to 
participants.  
 
On September 06 our Bingo's commenced for the season. A special Thanks 
to Lioness Connie Kelso and Lion Donna Fields for taking charge and 
chairing this major fundraiser. Fellow members we can always use your 
assistance to run these Bingo's.  
I received congratulations from a local Trenton citizen and friend about the 
great work the Lions do at Lions Camp Dorset. This gentleman had the 
opportunity to visit this camp this summer for a week and said it was a top 
notch facility and had a wonderful program for visitors. This is a camp for 
persons with Diabetics. He said the camp was well equipped and all Lions 
must be proud of this camp. He stated that the minor cost for his week's 
stay was a bargain 



On September 24, 2011 the Batawa Lions Club will be chartered and I hope 
that all Lions will be attending as we are their sponsor.  
 
As President I may have some positions to be filled within the Club so 
please consider if asked to chair.  
I will be setting up a committee to clean and organize our storage areas in 
our basement. There are files to keep and junk to throw. Lions Art and Sam 
will be asking for help soon.  
 
While I was vacationing on P.E.I. this summer I received notification that I 
had been nominated for the Celebrate 2011 Volunteer Award and that I was 
a recipient of the Award. On Tuesday, August 30,2011 I attended an official 
Award ceremony at the Brighton Arena to receive the plaque. I was very 
surprised and humble to received such an award. The award was in 
recognition of nearly 38 years service in Lionism. Thanks everyone for the 
teasing.  
 
With everyone's help I believe we will have a great year. I have heard good 
rumors about possibility of increasing our membership.  
 
Lion President Art Folland 

 
 
 
 
September 7  Lion Dave Huiser 
September 10 Lion Jack MacDonald  
September 25 Lion Andy Lapointe 
 
October 5  Lion Herb Sauer  
    
 
 
 
 
 

October 7 Lion Reg and Edna Hewton – Happy 50th 
When our lawn mower broke and wouldn't run, my wife kept hinting to me that I should 

get it fixed. But somehow, I always had something else to take care of first, the shed, the 

boat, making beer - always something more important to me. Finally, she thought of a 

clever way to make her point.  When I arrived home one day, I found her seated in the tall  

grass, busily snipping away with a tiny pair of sewing  scissors. I watched silently for a 

short time and then went into the house. I was gone only a minute. When I came out again, 

I handed her a toothbrush. I said, "When you finish cutting the grass, you might as well 

sweep the driveway."  The doctors say I will walk again, but I will always have a limp! 

 

 



Round and about  

2011 

September 22
nd

-24
th

 USA-Canada Forum in Anchorage, Alaska 

September 24 Batawa Lions Charter Night   

October 1st, 2011 Sharbot Lake Lions celebrate 60th charter anniversary —   

October 15
th

  Peterborough Lions Club celebrate 75th charter anniversary  

October 22
nd

  Kingston Lions Club celebrate 75th charter anniversary  

November 5  Kitchener Lions Club 75
th

 Charter  

November 5  MDA Council Meeting, Markham, On 

November 6  Newmarket Lions Club 80
th

 Charter  

January 14th, 2012 Keene Lions Club 60th Charter Anniversary 

March 3  MDA Council Meeting, Markham, On 

April 13-15  A-3 Convention, Kingston, On 

May 31- June 2 MDA Convention, Niagara Falls, On  

June 1   MDA Council Meeting, Niagara Falls, On 

June 22-26, 2012  95
th

 International Lions Convention,  Busan, Korea  

September  USA-Canada Forum, Tampa Bay, Fl 

June 5-9, 2013  96
th

 International Lions Convention, Hamburg, Germany  

September 2013 USA-Canada Forum, Overland Park, Kansas 

July 4-8, 2014  97
th

 International Lions Convention, Toronto, On  

September 2014 USA-Canada Forum. Puerto Rico 

 

 

DON’T FORGET………………… 

 

Dues are now due.  Keep your ―standing‖ in good order 

 

Spaghetti Buffet will be starting again on October 7
th

 so please call Lion Andy and 

tell him when you can work and where you would like to work 

 

Lion Donna and Lioness Connie has started the bingo again so please show up and 

help in any way you can.  They especially need help with taking the tables down at 

the end of the night 

 

There is always Bars coming up – if you would like to have Smart Serve, please let 

Lion Harm know, the Club does pay for it 

 

Please show up for meetings, we are paying the Lioness for 20 meals and only have 

between 12-15 Lions show up.  We are going to discuss the possibility of going to one 

dinner meeting and one business meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Honors and Award dinner on June 8, 2011 was called to order by 

President Lion Mike Seymour by the singing of O’Canada, Toast to the Queen, 

Lions Grace and a minute of silence for all past Lion, Lioness and our soldiers. 

There were 43 in attendance, with 18 Lions including Lion Rene Lefort from the 

Batawa Lions Club, 12 Lioness, 6 widows, 5 spouses and three guests, John and 

Angela Smylie and Dave Morrison 

Lion Mike called out the caterers and thanked the Lunch Bunch for an excellent 

dinner.  A motion was made by Lion Mark Kelso and seconded by Lion Jack 

MacDonald to suspense regular business.  Carried.   

Lion Mike then presented his Awards: 

Lion Quest Fellowship was presented to John and Angela Smylie 

Lion Art Folland – Lion of the Year 

Dave Morrison - Appreciation Award 

Lioness Ellie Barker – Judge Brian Stevenson  

Lioness Connie Kelso and Lion Donna Field – Helen Keller 

Lion Harm Zylstra - Melvin Jones 

Lion Herb Sauer Lion Dog Guide Fellowship 

Lion Sharon Astle Manuel - Lion Dog Guide Fellowship  

Lion Art Folland thanked Bev Seymour for her year with Lion Mike as 1
st
 lady and 

Mary Louise presented her with a bouquet of flowers.  

Lion Mike thanked everyone for coming and for the help and co –operation he 

received for the past year and read a card he had received from Lion Bing.  He 

thanked the Lioness for all the past meals and everything they had done.  Last but 

not least, he thanked Lion Dianne Cole, even tho she is not here,  for all the extra 

hours and effort done to make sure our financial situation has been stable.  Thank 

you Lion Dianne for a job well done. 

Lion Rene Lafort thanked the guiding Lions for their help and to the Trenton Lions 

for all their co-operation. 

Lion Jack MacDonald made a motion, seconded by Lion Harm Zylstra to adjourn 

the meeting.  Carried 

In attendance: Lion Sharon Astle Manuel and Bill Manuel, Lion Gary Buffett, Lion 

Doug Crews, Lion Art Folland and Mary Louise, Lion Donna Field, Lion Darlene 

Hiltz and Perry, Lion Reg Hewton and Edna, Lion Wil Kennedy and Lioness Joan, 

Lion Mark Kelso and Lioness Connie, Lion Andy Lapointe, Lion Jack MacDonald 

and Lioness Mary, Lion Mike Seymour and Bev, Lion Harm Zylstra and Elaine. 

Lion John Thompson and Lioness Jean, Lion Rene Lefort, Lioness Maureen Sills, 

Lioness Doreen Carter, Lion Shirley Stewart, Lioness Bonnie Newbery, Lioness 

Joyce Nott, Lioness Marcia Murphy, Lioness Heather McKellar, Lioness Marily 

Harper, Lioness Ellie Barker, Lioness Joan Graham, Lioness Betty Poole, Margaret 

Seymour, Mary Moore, Barb Olandy and Dave Morrison.  
 

The Board of Directors meeting of June 15, 2011 was called to order by 

President Lion Mike Seymour.  There were 10 members in attendance.  

 



Secretary Lion Sharon Astle Manuel read the minutes of the Last Board of 

Directors of May 18, 2011 and it was moved by Lion Jack MacDonald and seconded 

by Lion Herb Sauer to accept the minutes as read.  Carried 

Business arising from the minutes was the letter from the Quinte West Fireworks 

Committee and Lion Harm Zylstra made a motion, seconded by Lion Diane Gardy 

to donate  

Correspondence:  

Invitation to the Sharbot Lake and District Lions Club – bulletin board 

Camp Trillium Charity Golf Classic – a motion was made by Lion Art Folland and 

seconded by Lion Andy Lapointe to sponsor a hole  

Thank you letter from the Quinte Therapeutic Riding association for our donation 

Letter from the Kids Help Phone – We had made a donation to them in November  

Tickets from the Batawa Lions Club –A motion was made by Lion Diane Gardy and 

seconded by Lion Andy Lapointe to purchase the tickets.  Carried 

Treasurers Report 

Lion Mike read out the treasurer’s report and a motion was made by Lion Art 

Folland and seconded by Lion Herb Sauer to accept the report. Carried 

Trustees 

Lion Andy Lapointe is to look into the having the air conditioner serviced.  Also 

Lion Andy on Sick and Visiting, he had sent a card to Edna Hewton but then post 

Office went on strikes so he called her and she is doing better.  He also reported on 

Margaret Seymour.  Lion Mike reported that he knew Lion Bill Lewis from Stirling 

was in the Belleville Hospital having surgery.    

Committee reports 

A discussion was held on the sign down by Liquidation World and along with the 

advertisement for Hall rents, it was suggested to put in new members welcomed as 

well.  Lion Andy Lapointe to look into changing the sign and see about putting our 

logo on the sign as well.  

Lion Harm Zylstra spoke on the bar and the last one was a small one and he also 

has other bars coming up and will need help.  

Lion Diane Gardy reported on her dog walk and we had made more money that she 

originally thought.   

Lion Mike Seymour brought forth a letter from the Prince Charles School and a 

motion was made by Lion Jack and seconded by Lion Herb to assist with a tree on 

the playground  

Lion Art Folland made a motion seconded by Lion Andy Lapointe that due to the 

cost factor we no long purchase the Nevada.  Carried    

Meeting was adjourned by Lion Jack MacDonald and Lion Andy Lapointe at 8.05  

pm 

  

The General Meeting of June 22, 2011 was opened by President Lion Mike 

Seymour by the singing of O’Canada, Toast to the Queen, and the Lions Grace. 

There were 16 Lions in attendance including Lions Harry and Janet Marissen from 

the Wellington Lions Club with their dog,  Roblyn, Lion Shiela Legge from Foxboro 

Lions Club.  Guest in attendance were Dave Morrison, Dave Lapointe, Elaine 

Zylstra, Bev Seymour, Bill Manuel, and Perry Hiltz.  Lion Mike thanked the Lioness 



for the dinner and for all the meals they have cooked for us over the past year and 

for all their support.  

Lion Dave Huiser was the tail twister.  Snowball was won by Lion Dave Huiser and 

he turned the proceeds back to the club.   Lion Mike presented a cheque for 

$6,000.00 to Lion Harry and Janet for the Dog Guides 

Lion Mike passed out 100% attendance pins and years pins.   

Secretary Lion Sharon Astle Manuel read the minutes from the Board of Directors 

of June 15, 2011.  Business arising from the minutes was the sign at Liquidation 

World and it has been changed and there is not a problem with putting a logo on it. 

There were no minutes for the dinner Meeting of June 8, 2011 as it was our Honors 

and Award evening.  

There were no correspondence 

Trustees 

Lion Andy Lapointe discussed the air conditioner and Hamilton Smith was in to 

look at it.  

Committee Reports: 

Lion Harm Zylstra pointed out that it was necessary for all hands on deck for 

Canada Day.  

Lion Harm Zylstra then installed all the Officers and executives for the year 2011-

2012.  

Lion Harm presented Lion Mike with a gift from the Lions. 

Meeting was adjourned by Lion Jack at 8.30 p.m. 

The Board of Directors meeting of July 20, 2011 was called to order by 

President Lion Art Folland at 6.57 p.m.   There were 10 members in attendance.  

Secretary Lion Sharon Astle Manuel read the minutes of the Last Board of 

Directors of June 15, 2011 and it was moved by Lion Herb Sauer and seconded by 

Lion Andy Lapointe to accepted the minutes as read.  Carried 

Treasurers Report 

Treasurer Lion Mike Seymour handed out the Treasurer Report and it was moved 

by Lion Mark Kelso and seconded by Lion Herb Sauer to accept the report as 

written.  Carried 

Correspondence:  

Cards of thank you from St Paul’s School- Shannon Mills 

   - Principal of Marc Garneau – Cecile Labreche  

-  Two student – Cathleen Chapman and Nadine Paul 

-   Trenton High School  - Lexi Allsion 

-  

Letter of thank you from Quinte West Special Olympics and the VON 

Letter from the Canadian Diabetes- Give to Lion Herb to take care of 

Letter from the YMCA- A motion was made by Lion Mark Kelso and seconded by 

Lion Mike Seymour to donate   

E mail from Dianne Coyle regarding order forms for the Community Key book – It 

was discussed and none is need at this time. 

 

Trustees:  Lion Andy Lapointe advised that the Air Conditioner was update.  Also 

looking into ordering a logo for the sign at the Liquidation World.  



Lion Harm Zylstra advised that the fire department was in the hall to go over the 

safety Plan.  Last done in August of 1991.  A new floor plan needs to be submitted 

and Lion Harm with the help of Lion Dave Huiser will get this done.  

Committee reports 

The cleanup of the basement has been discussed and it was the consensus of the 

Club that we should have a work party in September to do this. It was 

recommended by the Board that Lion Andy Lapointe purchase a dehumidifier for 

the basement with the possibility of purchasing another one at a later time.  

Lion Art Folland will be away and his son in law will be looking after the hall. 

Lion Herb Sauer discussed the issue of taking the organ donations to Kingston and 

it has to be at the bus depot either before 10:00 O’clock at night and by 7:00 the 

next morning.  

Lion Sharon Astle Manuel reported that the Youth Exchange students were to be at 

the hall for lunch on July 21 and Lion Andy, Lion Harm and herself will be looking 

after it.  

Lion Sharon also reported she had a call from the Foxboro Club and that there is a 

Lion transferring to our Club from there.   She also asked for the filing cabinets to 

be moved into a more convenient place.  

New Business 

The Bridge Club has complained that the room where they have stored their tables, 

etc has become crowded and Lion Harm has advised that the objects that were there 

has been moved.   The bridge club is also missing a 50 c coffee maker, one table and 

a sugar bowl, to be looked into. 

Lion Sharon had a contract that the Lions Halls is to be used for a poling station on 

October 6, 2011 and Lion Harm will look after.  

Lion Andy Lapointe made a motion seconded by Lion Mark Kelso to give a cheque 

to Lion Herb to present on behalf of the Trenton Lions Club to the Diabetes.  

Carried. 

Lion Harm stated that an error was made in the selections of the directors and Lion 

Andy will replace Lion Herb as one-year director.   

Meeting was adjourned by Lion Gary Buffett and Lion Darlene Hiltz at 8.10 pm 

 

One year, I decided to buy my mother-in-law a cemetery plot as a Christmas gift. 

The next year, I didn't buy her a gift.  When she asked me why, I replied, "Well, you 

still haven't  used the gift I bought you last year!" 

 

 And that's how the fight started 

 

I took my wife to a restaurant. The waiter, for some reason, took my order first. 

"I'll have the rump steak, rare, please."  He said, "Aren't you worried about the 

mad cow?"  "Nah, she can order for herself." 

 

And that's when the fight started ... 

 

 

 



 

Batawa Lions Club Charter night 

September 24, 2011 
Community Center – 4 Plant Street, Batawa. On 

Cocktails from 6-7   Dinner at 7 

Cost is $30.00 per person 

Guest Speaker is PID Lion Terry Graham 

Food, prizes and dancing 

 

AMHERSTVIEW LIONS SWING DANCE  

OCTOBER 28TH, 2011  
 

We are holding a fundraising dance on October 28th and would love to see as many 

fellow lions from other clubs attending. If there are any questions, I can be reached 

by email here at esonley@gmail.com; the club phone number is 613 634-0854 and a 

message can be left. Thank-you for your assistance on this matter.  

Yours in Lionism,  

Eleanor Sonley 

Amherstview Lions Club 

Secretary 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR ALL LIONS  

The following LCI Institutes are available this year.  
Please check them out and if interested contact IPDG Gord Taylor for more 
information.  
Note the last day to apply for the Senior leadership Institute.  
Senior Lions Leadership Institute 

November 17-20, 2011 

Oak Brook, Illinois 

Submission Deadline: September 7, 2011 

Faculty Development Institute 

March 9-12, 2012 

Ottawa, Ontario 

Submission Deadline: December 30, 2011 

 

 

Lions Club of Cobourg "Oktoberfest"  

Lions Community Centre  

157 Elgin St. Cobourg  

Saturday Oct. 1, 2011  

Tickets $25.00 per person  

Music provided by one of Kitchener's top Oktoberfest Bands  
Doors open at 6:30 p.m.  
for tickets: Lions Community Centre 905-372-6217, or Trimmer Barber 
Shop,Third St. Cobourg,  
 

mailto:esonley@gmail.com


 

District A3 Lioness and Lions Clubs: 

Lions Camp Dorset, supported by Lions in our Multiple District A, is a camp that 

enables individuals on dialysis and their families to enjoy a summer vacation. This is 

their only opportunity to have a holiday together. 

As you prepare your budgets for the upcoming year 2011-2012, please continue to 

support this worthwhile project. 

For further information about the camp you can visit their website at 

www.lionscampdorset.on.ca They are also collecting Canadian Tire money to help 

with the cost of operating the camp. Again, there will be a box at the A3 Convention 

in April for you to deposit what you have collected. 

This year, we are asking that all donations be sent through the district treasurer.  

Please send your donation to: 

Lion Anne Lewis, 

379 Dominion Cres., 

Peterborough, On., 

K9H 5G9 

Make the cheque payable to: District A3- Camp Dorset 

Thank you in advance 

Lioness Carol Oliver 

District A3 

Camp Dorset Chairperson  

 

 

Build a Better Club with the Club Excellence Process Workshop 

Does your club have a desire to learn more about service, club operation and related 

topics? You may wish to consider participating in a four-step, facilitator-led Club 

Excellence Process (CEP) Workshop. We encourage you to preview the CEP and then talk 

with your club about participating. If your club is interested in having a CEP Workshop, 

contact your zone chair, district governor or GMT area leader to learn more. 

 

 

 

A distraught senior citizen phoned her doctor's office.   'Is it true,' she wanted to 

know, 'that the medication you prescribed has to be taken for the rest of my life?'  

 'Yes, I'm afraid so,' the doctor told her.  There was a moment of silence  before the 

senior lady replied, I'm wondering,  then, just how serious is my condition because 

this prescription is marked         'NO REFILLS'.' 

 

One of the many things no one tells you about aging is that it is such a nice change         

from being young. 

Ah, being young is beautiful, but being old is comfortable. 

First you forget names, then you forget faces. Then you forget to pull up your     

zipper.  It's worse when you forget to pull it down. 

 

 

http://www.lionscampdorset.on.ca/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN412dU2GC1e0RpzIaxleLubhL5aC2JW0znzdOzPDP-2MqD6CayeDGXpkSJoNJe6Syyz-cdr1EV-CLOJLjmMBldzFeaEfaRc4vcLAO1qv4b-mb7YnCPiNQ6eYkM_iEpxCNKNH1AR0zXU54LwmBlVvJh39bn7X2pBRwIzxEDIi0CEkqlteHZC3xYk_u04pmIW6Hl1EomcUpKCcJWqcNHomPFPdA80SCoR8JPUJsUucfKjr-ITtUxF-xJT8iZoXiW2zR0=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN412dU2GC1e0RpzIaxleLubhL5aC2JW0znzdOzPDP-2MqD6CayeDGXpkSJoNJe6Syyz-cdr1EV-CLOJLjmMBldzFeaEfaRc4vcLAO1qv4b-mb7YnCPiNQ6eYkM_iEpxCNKNH1AR0zXU54LwmBlVvJh39bn7X2pBRwIzxEDIi0CEkqlteHZC3xYk_u04pmIW6Hl1EomcUpKCcJWqcNHomPFPdA80SCoR8JPUJsUucfKjr-ITtUxF-xJT8iZoXiW2zR0=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=fh7rxxcab&et=1106835037803&s=30459&e=001-2p9oKIZmN7Tw9bF2Woqq3nEmEYGDC3UB6Tw64W_V9K7KtacCDnrJwx_zKAz6KITHaZJOx3lb9lvYyTF5v2bh6o8G1yMoi4GHW53nF7zOaS1Y4t4F5Jw7xivZOb8girwFA1Q_Hbifv2mxAh_4TVq2I_Ejx-5fICUn0MfoFc3imfLgU3c51XNWg==


 

 
                          
 

                                                      You are cordially invited 
                                              To attend the celebration of the  
 

                        Sharbot Lake and District Lions Club’s 

                                           60th Charter Anniversary  
                                                               1951-2011 

                             On Saturday October 1, 2011 
 
                         At the Verona Lions Club located at 4504 Sand Road 
                                Verona, Ontario (directions can be provided)  
 
                                              Special Guest Speaker will be  
                                                             

                                            PCC Lion Dave Voisey 
 
                                           
                          $25.00 per person includes turkey dinner and dessert 
 
 
Meet and Greet 6:00 - 7:00                   Program and Dinner 7:00 
 
                                                            
                              Entertainment - Booster Prizes – Draws - Cash Bar 
                                                            
 

                R.S.V.P. by September 15, 2011 to Lion Coleen Richter 

                                         613-279-2429 - coljohn@frontenac.net 
                   Forward cheques payable to: Sharbot Lake and District Lions  
                   1290 Clement Rd. P.O. Box 3024 Sharbot Lake, Ont. K0H 2P0 
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Sun 

 

Mon 

 

Tue 

 

Wed 

 

Thu 

 

Fri 
 

Sat 

SEPTEMBER 2011 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

 

BINGO 

2 3 

 

4 5 

Weight 

Watchers 

Bridge Club 

6 

Weight 

Watchers 

 

7 

Dinner Meeting 

6.45 

8 

 

BINGO 

9 10 

11 

 

 

12 

Weight 

Watchers 

Bridge Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

13 

Weight 

Watchers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14   

Board of Directors 

Meeting 7:00 p.m. 

15 

 

BINGO  

16 

 

17 

Jack and Jill 

Bar 

18 
19 

 Weight 

Watchers 

Bridge Club 

 

 

20 

Weight 

Watchers 

First day of 

Summer 

21 

Dinner Meeting 

 

Fall Begins 

22 

 

BINGO 

23 

 

24 

 

Bar 

25 
26 

 Weight 

Watchers 

Bridge Club 

 

 

27 

 Weight 

Watchers 

 

28 

 

29 

 

BINGO 

30 Oct 6 Elections 

 

Oct 7 Spaghetti 
Buffet 

 

 


